Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

July 6, 2010
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Jim Tornatore, Lori DeHaas, Bill Foster, 
Merle Prentice, Jr., Leon Welch, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.  Minutes for the May 4, 2010 meeting were approved with a Motion by Merle Prentice, Seconded by Tom Evans. Carried.

Debt Service Financial Report for June billing was reviewed and discussed with a debt service billing of 25,770.  Committee focusing on debt service, and it is consistent.  Question of USDA approval, Mayor stated cannot proceed on distribution system until agreement on easement with Scott Evans.  Concern that contractor’s bid was “today’s prices” and if held up could increase costs. Discussion of issues with easement.  $8400 acceptable to USDA, not amount requested.  Additional work to be done will exceed price discrepancy.    Hunt states easement is for both phases, no negotiations with contractor for distribution system.  Attorney advises going to County Court, but concern raised of time issue if it goes to court.  USDA states amount request not reasonable, actual issue was number of days. Question raised whether contractor should be responsible for the amount difference as they went over the number of days originally specified for easement.  Original verbal agreement with owner, then written agreement had additional encumbrances he originally did not agree to, not the cost.  Rate Committee to meet with attorney about easement. Other easements have to be completed.  Bill Foster to go through street listing to figure out which easements are actually needed.  Discussion of Sylvia Buck issue, town resident still on water; she is aware of situation, , and will have six months prior notification before water off.  Discussion of far end to Callahan’s closing off at gate valves, question to shut all at once.  County questioned, have not heard back; concern that line could freeze. It is felt that Health Department should step in.  Sylvia Buck knows she has to get well, not qualified for assistance.  Waiting to hear if shut offs can happen in phases Will get approval from Board to request County do letters.  Mayor to meet with Rate Committee members, Attorney, and Engineer night of easement meeting on Thursday. 
Motion to adjourn at 8:10 p.m. by Bill Foster, seconded by Tom Evans.  Carried.
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